
-----Original Message----- 
From: Judith Allewelt   
Sent: Thursday, July 20, 2023 11:05 PM 
To: -- City Council <--CityCouncil@cityofpetaluma.org> 
Subject: Nix the overlay! 
 
---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM 
OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.--- 
 
No to extending the historical district in Petaluma with that ridiculous overlay 
plan proposed by the hotel developers.  Keep the 45’ height limit in place. Do 
right by the citizenry of the amazing town. Listen carefully to what they have to 
say. They don’t want it to happen and will stand up and be heard. 
 
Sent from my iPhone 




